
NOTE: In the event the meeting is canceled, the agenda will be continued to the next scheduled Zoning Board meeting. 

TOWN OF SUNAPEE - ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT 
A PUBLIC MEETING WILL BE HELD THURSDAY, 

February 1, 2024, AT 6:30 PM, 
AT THE SUNAPEE TOWN MEETING ROOM ON THE FOLLOWING 

CASE(S): 
 

Join Us on Zoom: 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/85228933562?pwd=RZUMbbMlxHi4tOb59LqG4yuzxOvU7q.1 

Password: 387580 
 

NEW CASES  
Case # SE 24-01 
Parcel ID: 0233-0064-0000 
 
Joseph Krol, III & Stephanie Krol 
41 Nutting Road 
Rural Residential 
  

Requesting a Special Exception from Article IV, Section 
4.95 to allow for a Short-Term Rental Owner-Not-in-
Residence in the Rural Residential District. 
  

CONTINUED CASES 
Case #VA 23-09 
Parcel ID: 0133-0087-0000 
 
Sunapee Harbor Riverway 
Quack Shack 
72 Main St. 
Village Commercial District 
  

Requesting a Variance from Article III, Section 3.40(c) to 
allow a 9.5’ x 9.5’ panelized freezer to be placed within the 
50-foot shoreline setback of Sugar River. 

MISCELLANEOUS: 
 

 

OTHER BUSINESS:  Review Previous Meeting(s) Minutes. 
 
 
 
 
 

*NOTE: Any and all submissions must be provided 5 days prior to the 
meeting. 
  

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/85228933562?pwd=RZUMbbMlxHi4tOb59LqG4yuzxOvU7q.1


























































Re: [EXTERNAL]FW: 72 Main Street, Sunapee (ZBA Case #VA 23-09)

Allyson Traeger <allyson@town.sunapee.nh.us>
Thu 1/11/2024 6:15 PM
To:​Brett Allard <Brett@salaw-nh.com>​
Cc:​Dave Hoffman <jdavidhoffman7@gmail.com>;​JOHN QUACKENBOS <quackphoto@aol.com>​

Hi Brett,

Thank you for sending this over I will be sure to share this with the Zoning Board Members prior to the next
meeting.

Best,

Allyson Traeger
Land Use and Assessing Coordinator
Town of Sunapee
23 Edgemont Rd, Sunapee, NH 03782
Cell: (603) 558-7829

From: Brett Allard <Brett@salaw-nh.com>
Sent: Wednesday, January 10, 2024 1:33 PM
To: Allyson Traeger <allyson@town.sunapee.nh.us>
Cc: Dave Hoffman <jdavidhoffman7@gmail.com>; JOHN QUACKENBOS <quackphoto@aol.com>
Subject: [EXTERNAL]FW: 72 Main Street, Sunapee (ZBA Case #VA 23-09)
 

You don't often get email from brett@salaw-nh.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
Hi Allyson,
 
Please see email correspondence below between myself and NHDES regarding the ZBA’s question about whether
the state will require any permits for placement of the freezers on the deck.  Our proposed freezers will simply be
placed on the deck – they will not be “built into” the deck, nor will an enclosure be built for them.  As such, NHDES is
not requiring any permits on their end.  If you could please forward this along to the ZBA, that would be greatly
appreciated.  A number of us (myself included) will be present at the 2/1 meeting to proceed with this case now that
we have clarified this item with the state.
 
Thanks.
 
Brett W. Allard, Esq.

24 Eastman Ave., Suite C3
Bedford, NH 03110
Tel: (603) 644-4357 ext. 3
Fax: (603) 296-2341
Website: salaw-nh.com
 
**PLEASE NOTE** Effective September 1, 2023, our firm name has changed to Shaughnessy Allard, PLLC. As such, my
email address has changed to brett@salaw-nh.com. However, I will still receive any emails inadvertently sent to my srlaw-
nh.com email address.**
 

https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification
http://www.salaw-nh.com/
mailto:brett@salaw-nh.com


Confidentiality Notice - This e-mail transmission and any accompanying material may contain confidential information that is protected
by the attorney-client privilege. The information is intended only for disclosure to and use by the addressee(s) named above.
Distribution, publication, reproduction or use of this transmission and materials, in whole or in part, by any person other than an
intended recipient is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify me immediately by reply e-mail or call (603) 644-
4357 so that I can take the appropriate measures to ensure confidentiality.
 
 
From: Forst, Darlene <DARLENE.C.FORST@des.nh.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, December 26, 2023 3:51 PM
To: Brett Allard <Brett@salaw-nh.com>
Cc: Diessner, Calvin <Calvin.G.Diessner@des.nh.gov>
Subject: RE: 72 Main Street, Sunapee
 
Mr. Allard,
 
My apologies for the delay in getting back to you on this matter.  My answer is based upon the definition of structure as found
in RSA 483-B:4 which reads:
 

“ XXII. "Structure" means anything constructed or erected for the support, shelter or enclosure of persons, animals,
goods, or property of any kind, with a fixed permanent location on or in the ground, exclusive of fences.”
 

If the freezers were built into the existing structure such that they become a continuation of it, then I would argue a Shoreland
Permit would be required.  If an enclosure was to be built for it, then a Shoreland permit would be required for the enclosure. 
If the freezer is an independent unit, essentially an appliance, albeit a monstrously large one, that is placed on the deck and
plugged into a power supply, it would not meet the statutory definition of a structure and thus would not need a shoreland
permit.  
 
Respectfully,
D. Forst
Wetlands Bureau Administrator
Land Resources Management
Water Division, NH Department of Environmental Services
P.O. Box 95
Concord, NH 03302-0095
Phone: (603) 271-4054
Email: Darlene.forst@des.nh.gov
 
Please take a moment to fill out our NHDES-LRM customer satisfaction survey.

Follow us on Twitter!

 Like us on Facebook!
 
 
 
From: Brett Allard <Brett@salaw-nh.com>
Sent: Friday, December 15, 2023 3:04 PM
To: Forst, Darlene <DARLENE.C.FORST@des.nh.gov>
Subject: 72 Main Street, Sunapee
 
EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Hi Darlene,
 
Following up on our conversation this afternoon.  This commercial property is 72 Main Street in Sunapee.  Per our discussion,
the Sunapee ZBA had a question about whether the placement of my client’s tenant’s two 9’ x 6’ panelized freezers on the

mailto:Darlene.forst@des.nh.gov
https://onlineforms.nh.gov/?formtag=NHDES-W-06-003
http://www.twitter.com/nhdes
http://www.twitter.com/nhdes
http://www.twitter.com/nhdes
https://www.facebook.com/NHEnvironmentalServices
https://www.facebook.com/NHEnvironmentalServices
https://www.facebook.com/NHEnvironmentalServices
mailto:Brett@salaw-nh.com
mailto:DARLENE.C.FORST@des.nh.gov


existing deck behind the building would require a permit from NHDES.  Given our conversation, it sounds like no such permit
would be required, but I have copied a link below to the ZBA application for your review.  The application starts on page 68 of
the pdf, and there are plans/sketches on pages 71-72.  After you have had a chance to review, could you confirm one way or
the other?  Let me know if you think you might need any additional information.
 
Thanks.
 
final_zba_agenda_11.2_v3_2.pdf (sunapee.nh.us)
 
Brett W. Allard, Esq.

24 Eastman Ave., Suite C3
Bedford, NH 03110
Tel: (603) 644-4357 ext. 3
Fax: (603) 296-2341
Website: salaw-nh.com
 
**PLEASE NOTE** Effective September 1, 2023, our firm name has changed to Shaughnessy Allard, PLLC. As such, my email address has
changed to brett@salaw-nh.com. However, I will still receive any emails inadvertently sent to my srlaw-nh.com email address.**
 
Confidentiality Notice - This e-mail transmission and any accompanying material may contain confidential information that is protected by the
attorney-client privilege. The information is intended only for disclosure to and use by the addressee(s) named above. Distribution, publication,
reproduction or use of this transmission and materials, in whole or in part, by any person other than an intended recipient is prohibited. If you are
not the intended recipient, please notify me immediately by reply e-mail or call (603) 644-4357 so that I can take the appropriate measures to
ensure confidentiality.
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